
Number: PL-241 
 
Date:  October 12, 2000 
 
From:  North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA) 
 
Subject: Correction to Assignment Procedures for the Remaining Central Office  

Codes in 215 and 267 NPAs, and in the 610 and 484 NPAs (Pennsylvania) 
 
 
On July 27, 2000, NANPA issued planning letter PL-237 stating that the Pennsylvania 
telecommunications industry reached consensus to provide relief for the existing 215 and 
267 NPAs as well the existing 484 and 610 NPAs through all services overlays.  North 
American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA) assigned NPA codes 445 and 835 
for this purpose.   
 
NANPA is issuing this planning letter to correctly state the industry consensus on the 
procedure to be used for the assignment of NXXs following the implementation of the 
445 and 835 NPAs.  On May 18, 2000, the Pennsylvania telecommunications industry 
made a proposal and consensus was reached, that NANPA will assign NXX codes from 
the new NPAs (445 and 835) with an effective date on, or after May 1, 2001 and will 
continue to honor requests for NXXs in the existing NPAs as long as resources are 
available.  This change does not affect any of the other information provided in PL-237. 
 
General questions concerning relief of the 215 and 267 NPAs and 610 and 484 NPAs 
may be directed to Sandra Boclair, NeuStar – NPA Relief Planning – Eastern Region, on 
804-730-3772.  Questions of a technical nature should be directed to the NPA project 
coordinator of each respective service provider.  


